
Dear clients and friends,

On October 22, 2020, the Investigation Authority of the Federal Antitrust Commission (“COFECE”) announced via 
the Federal Official Gazette the opening of an ex-officio investigation  regarding alleged absolute monopolistic 
practices (Cartel Activity) in the Non-Residential real estate leasing Market (countrywide), in terms of article 53 of 
the Federal Economic Competition Law and possibly in terms of article 9 of the former Competition Law, due to the 
fact that such Authority has knowledge of certain conducts that assumedly constitute possible monopolistic 
practices in the investigated market. Therefore, said ex-officio investigation to the Countrywide Non-Residential Real 
Estate Leasing Market could cause the following consequences:

• The Authority may require any individual or company to exhibit any information or documents deemed 
necessary related to the investigation, either as a defendant or as a collaborating third party, as well as 
suppliers or any other economic agent of the investigated market.

• The Authority may order the performance of on-site inspections of any other economic agent related to the 
investigated market.

Upon conclusion of the investigation, if the Authority finds elements that indicate a probable responsibility of the 
investigated economic agents, it will initiate the correspondent administrative procedure, in which the Commission 
may impose, among other, the following penalties:

• A maximum fine equivalent to 10% of the Economic Agent’s annual income, regardless of the corresponding 
civil or criminal liability.

• Up to 10 years of imprisonment for the person found guilty of the Economic Agent’s monopolistic practice.

Finally, once the COFECE’s resolution is considered as res judicata, third parties that may have suffered damages 
deriving from the monopolistic practices have the right to file judicial actions before the Administrative District 
Courts specialized in Antitrust, Broadcasting and Telecommunications.

The lawyers of Mañón Quintana are at your service for any question or comment related to the scope of this 
newsletter.
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